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Monday

Open Forum on Faculty Senate - 3:30-4:30, WI03
February 8

Tuesday

Women's Basketball (home) - 7:30 PM - Averett College
February 9

Admissions Committee - 3:00 PM - CC214

e —————

Wednesday
February 10

g
Thursday
February 11
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l'rldfiy' Women's Basketball (home) - 5:30 PM - U. of NC-Greensboro
Men's Basketball (home) - 7:30 PM - U.of NC-Greensboro
February 12

Dean's Colloquia - Noon - Al05 - Dr. Brockett, 'Louis Moreau
Gottschalk and his Morte!! (She Is Dead)

Mi

Men's & Women's Indoor Track - e
Saturday State Meet - Blacksburg, VA SUHday

February 13

Women's Basketball (home) - 4:00 - Greensboro
College

Men's Basketball (home) 2:00 PM - Greensboro College

February 14







O1ticial Announcements

Faculty Meeting

i culty will meet at 3:00 p.m., Friday, March 4, 1988, jn A-105. .Commit-
122 iﬂi?ﬁﬁ§ﬁ1§ﬁ3]i§3ividﬂa1 faculty members who wish to haye items of.bus1ngss cons!de{ed.
at this meeting will need to submit the substance of such items to this office for inc us;?n
on the agenda no later than noon, Wednesday, February 24, 1988.. It would be_he1pfu1 to a].
concerned if all committee reports to be presented at this meeting were submitted for publi-
cation by this deadline as well,

i i i i i If such
Depending upon the length of the agenda, this meeting may require two sessions. )
shguld bg the case, the second session will be held at 3:30 p.m., Monday, March 7, 1988, in
A-105.

I ask that all members of the Instructional Faculty mark these times on their calendars now
so as to keep conflicts to a minimum.

-- Vice President for Academic Affairs

News and General hformation

National Marketing Week - February .14-19, 1988

The American Marketing Association of CNC will be sponsoring two guest speakers during Na-
tional Marketing Week.

Tuesday, February 16 at 12:15 p.m. in the banquet room off of Christopher's Cindy S. Ferqu-
son, Executive Vice President of WCMS Radio will speak on marketing in the broadcast indus-
try. Cindy is a 1981 graduate of CNC and has been very successful in her career; therefore,
she has also been requested to discuss the various positions she has held since graduation.
Cindy was first hired as Personnel director/business manager with WCMS, then went into sales

and was named Regional Sales Director, and most recently named Executive Vice President of
the station.

Friday, February 19 at 12:00 p.m. in the banquet room Joe Flannagan of WVEC TV will be guest
speaker. "Joe's jobs" will be one of the topics Joe will present. As Joe's personality
speaks for itself, he is sure to be interesting and entertaining.

The AMA needs your support: We need good school participation and in order for that to oc-
cur, the students need to be informed. Please announce in your classes these events includ-
ing where the speakers will be located, The AMA also invites faculty attendance. These

speakers have graciously agreed to give their time to come to CNC, and the AMA would Tike a
“full house" to show our gratitude,

Thank you,

-- Susan Casey - Sponsor for AMA
* * % % *

Dean's Colloquia Reminder

Nat Brockett of the Music Department will present his talk, '"Louis Moreau Gottschalk and his
Morte!: (She Is Dead)," at 12:00 in A-105 next Friday, Feb. 12, as part of the Dean's Collo-

quia Series. ATl members of the faculty, administration, and student body are urged to at-
tend.

Persons wishing to join the Committee in honoring Dr. Brockett at a luncheon following his
presentation are to forward $5 to me by next Wednesday, Feb, 10, at the latest,

== Jim Morris, Department of History

Chairman, Dean's Colloquia Committee
* % % % %

Volunteers Needed to Tutor English
Do you want to help a refugee child learn English?
If so, contact CONNECTIONS and volunteer to be an ESL (English as a Second Language) tutor.




g- .

No formal teaching background is required, just the ability to speak and read English, Two
training sessions at the CONNECTIONS office provides the necessary training skills. Tutors
are then matched with refugee students located near their home. Tutors must provide their
own transportation to the child's home and must be willing to commit to a minimum of 2 hours
a week for three months.

If you want to know more about tutoring and other volunteer opportunities with CONNECTIONS,
call 473-0352, or write to: CONNECTIONS, 5690 Greenwich Road, Virginia Beach, VA 23462,

-- Connie Van Bourgondien, Qutreach Coordinator

* % % % %
Christopher's Cafeteria Menu - February 8-12
Monday: Stuffed Pork Chops Baked Chicken Potato Bar
Tuesday: Spaghetti w/Meat Sauce Taco Salad

Wednesday: Christopher's Food Festival ($3.75 per person, to include some or all the items
listed. Come Feast With Us!)

Shrimp Fried Rice Burritos Zucchini Slices
Beef Teriyaki Chili with Beans Fortune Cookies
Egg Rolls Chicken Nuggets Sweet & Sour Sauce
Smoked Sausage Japanese Blend Vegetables Lime Gelatin with Whipped
Sweet & Sour Pork White Rice Cream
Soft Tacos Chow Mein Noodles Fruit Cup
Thursday: Liver & Onions  Stuffed Cabbage Coffee or Iced Tea
Friday: Hawaiian Chicken Stuffed Peppers

This is only a small sample of foods to be served in your cafeteria.

-- Ann M. Taylor, Cafeteria Manager
* k k% % %

Minority Students Association - Banquet/Dance

The Minority Students Association of Christopher Newport College is having a banquet/
dance entitled "We Are the Reality of the Dream" in commemoration of Black History Month.
It will be held Saturday, February 20 at 8:00 P.M. at the Holiday Inn, Hampton, Tickets
are available at a cost of $15.00 per person. For tickets contact Yolanda Billups at 827-
1306 (H) or 599-7260 (CNC).

Please come out and support the MSA.

-- Yolanda D. Billups, President

Minority Students Association
* % % % %

Faculty/Staff Telephone Books
The 1988-1989 Faculty/Staff Telephone Books are available in the Office of the Vice Presi-
dent for Financial Affairs. There are enough books for each employee. Those individuals
who would like an extra one to take home should use an old book. Please do not give these
to sales people/vendors, the telephone book has been compiled for campus usage.

-- Kim Durham, Asst. to the VPFA

* %k % k %

Student Activities Report - Fall.1987

During the fall 1987 semester, 21 student organizations sponsored 67 activities with an av-
erage attendance of 104 students per event.

The Campus Activities Board (CAB) sponsored the most activities (11) with an average atten-
dance of 141 students per event.

The top 3 events, in terms of attendance:
650 Pi Kappa Sigma/Alpha Kappa Psi Halloween Dance
450 Sigma Tau Gamma Generic Dance
350 Campus Activities Board New Student Dance

24 student organizations held a total of 371 meetings. Intervarsity Christian Fellowship
sponsored the most meetings (92), while the median number of meetings per organization was
133




Type # of # of Organiza- Average
of Event Activities tional Sponsors Attendance
Philanthropic 6 5 -
Membership Recruitment 18 8 58

Fund Raising 7 6 -
Entertainment 10 2 114
Social 22 13 124
Miscellaneous 4 2 -

67

Activity Breakdown
5 organizations sponsored 6 philanthropic projects.

8 organizations sponsored 18 activities which focused on membership recruitment with an
average attendance of 58 people per event.

6 organizations had 7 fund raisers. The most common type of fund raising activity was a
bake sale,

2 organizations sponsored 10 entertainment events (children's series, mentalist, lecturer,
comedian, jazz show, tap dancer, acoustic music, vaudeville circus, and a variety show)

with an average attendance of 114 people per event. The highest attended event was a menta-
list with 300 people.

13 organizations sponsored 22 social events with an average attendance of 124 people per
event,

2 organizations sponsored 4 miscellaneous events: smoke out, final frustration walls, and
yearbook portraits.

-- Tisa Johnson, Student Life

* * %k % %
Writers' Conference and Contest

The Seventh Annual CNC Writers' Conference and Contest will be on Saturday, April 16, from
8:30 to 4 p.m. in the Campus Center.

This year's conference features five outstanding presenters:

Anne Hobson Freeman, a fiction writer and essayist - "Writing Short Fiction"

Mary Batten, an editor with the Cousteau Society in Los Angeles, "Writing Nonfiction:
T%e ProbTems of Telling the Truth"

Carolyn Bell, the administrator of the Visiting Writer Program at Randolph-Macon Women's
College, "The Writer and the Professional Essay"

Don Baker, a playwright, "Writing for the Theater"

Judi Tull, a self-supporting freelance writer, "Paying Attention: The Key to Writing
and Selling Nonfiction"

An integral part of the conference is the Writing Contest. Al1 registrants are eligible to

submit entries in these categories: Short Story, Poetry, Nonfiction, and Juvenile Fiction.
The Deadline for entries is March 16.

The cost to attend this conference is $65, but there are special discount rates for faculty/
staff and students. Faculty and staff pay $51. Students pay only $18. This fee includes

Tunch, breaks, a wine and cheese reception, and a booklet of the winning entries in the con-
test.

To obtain a brochure giving details on contest rules and more information on the presenters,
please call the Office of Continuing Education at 599-7158.

-- Norma Brown, Continuing Education

racully, Statt and Student News

The December 1987 issue of Chesapeake Bay Magazine contains Lorraine Rand's article "Recol-
lTections on Deep Creek." An English major who graduated from CNC in T987, Ms. Rand now at-
tends the University of Tennessee, working on her master's degree, She researched her arti-




<

i .

cle during a Honorg Seminar on the Deep Creek watermen taught by George and Jane Webb and
wrote the paper while taking Advanced Composition,
* K ok k X

Professor Colonna had an article entitled "The Market for Antique and Reproduction Firearms:
An Economic and Financial Analysis" published in the Journal of Cultural Economics.

commillee feporls

Faculty Advisory Committee

The Faculty Advisory Committee announces the opening of the spring application period for
faculty development grants. Applications are due in the office of your Dean by Friday,
February 26. Forms are available from the office of the VPAA or from Joe Healey (A318,

ext. 7115). Remember that opportunities are available for release time as well as financial
support. For further information, consult the appropriate section of the Handbook or con-
tact any member of the FAC or your Dean.

-- Joe Healey, Chairman, FAC




